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May 2017 

Shire of Tammin 

 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 
 

Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

 Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

  9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Rates Reminder 

A reminder to all 

Pensioners that all Rates 

& Charges need to be paid 

by June 30th to be entitled 

to claim the Pensioner 

rebate.  

 

 Battery Collection 

 

Deliver your batteries 

to the Old Shire Works  

Depot (Redmond 

Street) & we will  

dispose of them for 

you.  

Refuse Site Opening Hours 

Thursday & Saturday 9.00am - 1.00pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Tammin-435217023155927/
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What's Been Happening in Tammin 

Hydrology Model 
 

Our Hydrology Model at the Kadjininy Kep is back up and running. Feel free to visit the ‘Kep’ and 

listen to the interactive Model that explains the loss of farming land to salt and offers some long 

term solutions.  

There are ideas and plans being considered for the other areas of the ‘Kep’- have your say by 

completing our online survey. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GNSH5V3  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GNSH5V3
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KidSport enables kids aged 5-18 years to apply for financial assistance for club fees to  

participate in community sport and recreation, no matter their financial circumstances.  

 
What is the Kidsport Program? 

The Department of Sport and Recreation and the Shire of Tammin understand the important role 

clubs and sport play in creating a positive and active community and feel that all children should 

have the opportunity to be involved. 

KidSport makes it possible for eligible children to join a not-for-profit sport or recreation club, by 

contributing up to $200 towards club registration fees. 

 
What is the eligibility criteria? 

 Live within the Shire of Tammin 

 Be aged 5 - 18 years 

 Have a Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card or if in 

financial hardship be referred by a Kidsport Financial Assessor. 

 
How do I apply? 

 Check you meet the eligibility criteria. 

 Ensure you have an electronic copy of your Health Care / Pensioner Concession Card 

(scanned or photographed copy is fine). The file is required to be uploaded onto the online 

form in any of the following formats – .doc,.docx,.pdf,.png,.jpg,.jpeg (Max: 5 MB).  

 Go to the Department of Sport and Recreation (DSR) website and click on the KidSport link on the 

right hand side. 

 On the KidSport homepage, click on the ‘Apply for KidSport Online’ link, to open online form. 

 Complete all the fields on the online form and upload a copy of your Health Care / Pensioner 

Concession Card. 

 An automated email confirmation of your application will be sent through to the email  

address that you provided on the form. If you do not receive this email after a few hours, 

please contact the Shire. 

 

The Shire of Tammin will now assess the application and 

you will be informed, via email, if it has been approved or 

rejected. 

 
I don't have access to a computer to apply online? 

Alternatively you can still complete a paper-based form 

and submit it to the Shire for processing. 

 
Please contact the Shire Administration Office if you  

require more information or would like an application 

form. 

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/
http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/kidsport
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 The Shire Staff and Councillors would like to say farewell and good luck to Stephen and 

Michelle Jefferies.  

Stephen, Michelle, their daughter Taneika and her partner Cam have moved to Woodanilling to 

run the local Pub - we’re sure you will all do a fantastic job!  

 

The Library will be closed on Friday 9th June due to our yearly stocktake. If 

you have any books you'd like to return or would like to borrow more books, 

please do so before the 9th of June. 

Please note that the Shire will still be open, however no one will be able to 

access the Library.  

 

We thankyou for your understanding and apologise for any inconvenience.  

 

Coming Soon to Tammin 

 

Movie Night Under the Stars 

 

The Cunderdin Community Resource Centre has been 

ever so generous to choose Tammin as a place to hold 

another one of their successful movie nights.  

 

The movie will be held at the Kadjininy Kep, is for all 

ages and is FREE! 

 

Popcorn and drinks will be available to purchase on the 

night.  

 

BYO blankets, pillows, mattresses and any  

other snacks you may like! 

Goodbye Stephen and Michelle  

Library Closure 
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Please Note - Rubbish can only be placed on the verge 14 days prior to the collection date.  
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What's happening on our local roads?? 

 

Road Verge Slashing  

 Verge slashing along rural roads have commenced- please be aware of road signs etc.  

 

Road Repairs 

 Tremlett Road remains closed however works to repair the road will commence next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 Greg Stephens  

Works Supervisor / 0437 371 101 / works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

KOOKOO KOOKABURRA  
Wednesday 7th June 2017, 1pm  

@ Tammin Town Hall 

 
 
 
 

Country Arts WA and Act-Belong-Commit presents  
Kookoo Kookaburra by A.J.Bailey adapted from the book by 

Gregg Dreise. 
 

Locally presented by the Shire of Tammin. 
 

Follow Kookoo and his friends in a heart-warming  
journey of story-telling, dancing and playing the  

didgeridoo. 
 

Kindness is like a boomerang – if you throw it often, it comes 
back often… 

 
This family-friendly performance is specially  

designed for children between 3 and 10 years. 

 

Information regarding the show, has been sent to the Tammin 

Primary School and also other nearby schools to distribute to 

the Kindy and Pre-Primary children.  
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Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

Know your Council 

President   Scott Uppill (2017)   cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Deputy President  Carol Crane (2019)   crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Michael Greenwood (2017) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Patricia Bell (2017)   crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Peter Naylor  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Works Supervisor    Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration and Finance   Georgie Crane shire@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Wednesdays & Fridays only) 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 22nd June 2017, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

Other Staff/Services 

Ranger       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Jodie Taylor  0473 387 368   

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

